
                                                             August 2, 2021 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, August 2, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357.  
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
                                            Councilman Mike Billiot 
       Councilman Laci Latiolais 
       Councilman Kip Plaisance 
                                            Councilman Willis Toups 
 
     Those absent were:    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
 
     Others attending were: Bryce Autin, Frank Boura, Julie Galliano, Amanda Lasserre, 
Jamie Liner, Daniel Lorraine, Paul Pechon, Roxxy Pitre, Jeffery Terrebonne and Kyle 
Williams.  
 
      Mayor Joey Bouziga called this meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga instructed everyone to refrain from cell phone use until the 
meeting adjourns. 
 
     Councilman Willis Toups led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and Town 
Attorney Bryce Autin led everyone in prayer. 
 
     Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
approving the minutes of the regular meeting held on Monday, July 19, 2021. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
              
      Mayor Joey Bouziga stated no Building Permits were submitted for approval. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga stated no Occupational Licenses were submitted for approval. 
 
    Councilman presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded approving 
Mayor Joey Bouziga’s request to defer the project status report due to the absence of the 
Town Engineer. The Council unanimously approved the motion. 
 
     Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised Mayor Joey Bouziga and Council that he emailed 
Lauren Bourgeois with Board of Health regarding a sewer complaint at 505-C North Bayou 
Drive and it’s being reviewed. 
 
     Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised the Mayor and the Town Council that there are 
new court costs and forms for Mayor’s Court. 
                
     Chief Troy Dufrene gave July stats and reported he’s working on tagging vehicles and 
has tagged six so far.    
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  Town Clerk Jamie Liner read the report on the CD Building from FEMA. The report stated 
they are fine with the building being demolished or repaired, but we must have good 
pictures. 
  
       Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised the Mayor and Council a letter was sent to the 
property owner of 124 Terrebonne Lane to appear at the Town meeting on August 16, 
2021 for a hearing. 
 
       Mayor Joey Bouziga advised the Council no new report for 142 Malgum Lane. 
 
       Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded 
to take Sadie Plaisance off the agenda. Town Attorney Bryce Autin will send a bill to Ms. 
Plaisance for all fees incurred. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented.    
 
          The property owner located at 137 Delgrandile Lane did not appear at this meeting 
as requested and it was determined the letter was not delivered. The Building Inspector 
report has been received and determined failed. Councilman Willis Toups presented a 
motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded to have the mobile home demolished.  
Voting was as follows Yeas: Councilman Willis Toups, Councilman Kip Plaisance and 
Councilman Laci Latiolais; Nays: none; Abstained: Councilman Mike Billiot; Absent: 
Councilman Jody Cheramie. After further discussion the mobile home will not be 
demolished until the property owner attends a meeting. 
 
    The property owner located at 115 Mrs. Thomas Pitre Lane did not appear at this 
meeting as requested and it was determined the letter was not delivered. The Building 
Inspector report has been received and determined failed. Councilman Kip Plaisance 
presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded to re-set the hearing for a 
future a meeting. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Town Attorney Bryce Autin spoke to the property owner at 102 Louviere Lane. The 
owner requested 30 days to do the repairs and will tear down the shed. The Council 
agreed to give the requested 30 days only if she does what’s recommended from the 
Building Inspector and haul off the debris.  Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion 
and Councilman Willis Toups seconded to give 30 days to do the repairs at 102 Louviere 
Lane. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
     Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
to get a dumpster to pick up fire debris at 122 Louviere Lane and bill the property owner. 
The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
      Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded 
stating the property owner at 2621 North Bayou Drive has three days to prove he has 
applied for an electrical permit. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
 
        A brief discussion took place on the Junkyard/Storage Ordinance. The Council 
decided that a $500.00 fine needs to be added to the fine schedule along with any and all 
attorney fees and expenses. Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman  
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Kip Plaisance seconded the motion. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
     
      Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
to send a letter to the property owner of the old Two Sisters with the new Junk Yard/ 
Storage Ordinance. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
     
      Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving the 2020 Audit report from Bourgeois & Bennett. The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented.  
 
     Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded 
to authorize Mayor Joey Bouziga to execute a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with 
Lafourche Parish Government for $18,000.00 to construct a pavilion near the Golden 
Meadow Skateboard Park. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
      Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
for Town Attorney Bryce Autin to send a letter along with a copy of the Town Ordinance 
for Recreational Vehicles to the property owner at 119 Jefferson Street. They had a 
camper at 142 Oakridge Drive but it’s no longer there. The Council unanimously approved 
the motion as presented.  
    
     Councilman Willis Toups questioned Town Attorney Bryce Autin about a piece of 
property that was bought and stuff was left on the property. Town Attorney Bryce Autin 
advised Councilman Willis Toups that’s a civil matter. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 

 
     Ms. Julie Galliano briefly spoke about a family home on Pelican Lane.  
     
     Lafourche Parish Councilman Daniel Lorraine briefly spoke about the $18,000 for the 
skateboard park pavilion. 
 
       With no further business to discuss Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and 
Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded adjourning this meeting at 7:57 P.M. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
 
 

        _________________________________ 
                                                               MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 


